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CDC panel recommends lifting pause of Johnson & Johnson 
vaccine 

Full CDC and FDA review expected shortly 
 
 

SANTA FE - Today, the federal Center for Disease Control and Prevention’s 
Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices recommended lifting the pause 
on the use of the Johnson & Johnson COVID-19 vaccine.  
 

Federal officials recommended a pause on April 13 following six cases of a rare 
blood clot in combination with low platelet counts. The pause was designed to 
achieve two goals: first, to communicate with health providers about how to treat 
this extraordinarily rare combination of symptoms, and second, to look for 
additional potential cases. 
 

Since that time, nine new cases have emerged, for a total of 15 - or one for every 
500,000 J&J shots administered in the United States. All the cases have been 
among women, and 13 of the 15 have been in women between 18 and 49 years old. 
 

Federal health officials are expected to formally recommend that states lift the 
pause very soon. When this occurs, New Mexico will resume distribution of the 
Johnson & Johnson vaccine.  
 

New Mexicans can register for vaccine and schedule their own appointments at 
vaccineNM.org. Vaccine is currently available to all New Mexicans 16 years and 
older, and it is free of charge.   

 

### 

NMDOH 
 

Matt Bieber, Communications Director | Matt.Bieber@state.nm.us | (505) 470-2290  
 
 

The Department of Health works to promote health and wellness, improve health 
outcomes, and deliver services to all New Mexicans. As New Mexico’s largest state 
agency, DOH offers public health services in all 33 counties and collaborates with 
23 Native American tribes, Pueblos and nations.  
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